PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO

Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA *Telephone:* 01726 73838

Email: staustellcatholicparish@gmail.com Website: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk

Parish Priest Fr. Peter Morgan Parish Deacon Rev. John Sanders

frpetermorgan@aol.com

Tel: 01726 74911

There is usually someone in the parish office to receive calls on weekday mornings.

THIRD WEEK OF EASTER (Year C) Sunday 14th April 2013

TIMES OF MASSES & SERVICES

Saturday	13th Apr.	6.00 p.m.	(Eric Coupe RIP)
Sunday	14th Apr.	8.30 a.m.	(For the Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	(Terry Brennan Jr. RIP)
Tuesday	16th Apr.	7.00 p.m.	(Edwina Duncan-Porter - in thanksgiving)
Wednesday	17th Apr.	10.30 a.m.	(Patrick Davies RIP)
	401 4	7.00	3.6 1.13.6
Thursday	18th Apr.	7.00 p.m.	Memorial Mass
Thursday Friday	18th Apr. 19th Apr.	7.00 p.m. 10.30 a.m.	Memorial Mass (Sr. Gabrielle O'Shea RIP)
,	•	1	
Friday	19th Apr.	10.30 a.m.	(Sr. Gabrielle O'Shea RIP)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m.

EXPOSITION

Wednesday after Mass until Noon.

ORDINARIATE MASS

Sunday 5.30 p.m.



MASS INTENTIONS

Sat 13th Apr—Eric Coupe RIP (Mary Coupe's intention). Sun 14th Apr, 8.30am - the Parish. Sun 14th Apr, 10.30am - Terry Brennan Jr. RIP (Josie Brennan's intention). Tues 16th Apr - In Thanksgiving (Edwina Duncan-Porter's intention). Wed 17th Apr - Patrick Davies RIP (Priscilla Davies' intention). Fri 19th Apr - Sr. Gabrielle O'Shea RIP (Dorothy O'Shea's intention). Sat 20th Apr - Angelo Kelly RIP (Amy Kelly's intention). Sun 21st Apr, 10.30am - Becky Hicks RIP (Ros Evans' intention).

REQUIESCAT IN PACE

Please pray for the repose of the soul of John Hempleman who died this week.

HOLY WEEK CELEBRATIONS

Fr. Peter writes: "I would like to thank all those who put so much hard work in to making our liturgical celebrations of Holy Week such a dignified and worthy celebration of this most important time in the Church's year. Many thanks to musicians, servers, cleaners, flower arrangers, welcomers, ministers, those who organised refreshments and anyone else who helped in whatever way. I would like to thank also Deacon John whose faithful support and encouragement has made my celebration of Holy Week a great joy and so much easier. It is only with the work of so many people that the parish is able to celebrate such times so well."

BAPTISM

Please remember in your prayers Diana and Christina Brovkina who are being baptised this *Sunday 14th April at 12.15pm*. Please pray for Rosie Moss, Sue Dugmore's grand-daughter, who is being baptised next *Sunday 21st April at 12.15pm*.

EASTER MEMORIAL MASS FOR THE DEAD

This coming *Thursday 18th April at 7.00pm*. As we celebrate the Resurrection of our Lord, this is an opportunity to share together in prayer and to express our hope in the resurrection of all those dear to us, especially those who have died during the past two years. All are warmly invited to join in with this celebration of Easter faith. Please note that there will be *NO* mass at 12.05pm on Thursday.

PASTORAL CO-ORDINATING GROUP

Next meeting on *Tuesday 16th April at 7.30pm* in Cuthbert Mayne Room after the 7.00pm Mass. Agendas will be sent by email.

GUIDE FOR READERS

The April to June issue is now available for Readers to pick up in the Server's Sacristy. If you are a Minister of the Word at the weekend

Masses, please help yourself to a copy. It gives a brief and useful overview of the essential message conveyed by the readings and the links between the Old and New Testament passages.

PILGRIMAGE TO BUCKFAST ABBEY

The CWL are organising a Pilgrimage to Buckfast Abbey on *Saturday* 11th May at a cost of approximately £12 per person for the coach fare. The coach will leave St. Augustine's at 10.30am. This Pilgrimage is open to all parishioners, not only CWL members. If you would like to go please put your name on the list which you will find on the notice-board in the Porch.

DIOCESE OF PLYMOUTH CATECHETICAL CAMPS 2013

The theme this year is "Sharing our Story" which is a follow up from last year's theme and continues these reflections in this Year of Faith. Once again there will be three camps, the first for school years 7 - 10 (children of Secondary school age) *July 28th - August 2nd*, and two for school years 3 - 6 (Junior school age) on *August 4th - 9th* and *August 11th - 16th*. Application forms are available in the Narthex. (No child is ever refused a place on camps because of financial constraints, so please speak to Fr. Peter should you require assistance).

SAINTS WAY ROSARY WALK - May 4th/5th

Each year young people from Bodmin parish walk the Saints Way and pray the Rosary. The walk starts in Padstow, at the Padstow shared C of E/RC church, on Saturday at 9.00am and ends at Lanlivet (about 15mls). On Sunday the walk continues from Lanivet at 9.00pm and makes its way down the beautiful river valley to Fowey (another 15 miles). It is hoped to arrive in Fowey between 5.00pm and 6.00pm and to finish with a meal at the Fowey Retreat. Mass will be celebrated on both days. In this Year of Faith we would be delighted if any young folk from Deanery parishes would like to join us for one or both days. Adults are also very welcome. You will need to let Fr. Robbie Low know if you are coming, whether it is for one or both days, and whether you would need somewhere to sleep on the Saturday night. Walkers will need warm clothing, sturdy boots, packed lunch and a water bottle etc. Fr. Robbie can be contacted by email on robbielow2@hotmail.com.



ST. PETROC'S SOCIETY

The St. Petroc's Society would like to thank the parishioners of St. Augustine's very much for their continuing and faithful support of its work with the homeless. The generous contributions of food, knitted hats and other useful items in the 'Food Basket' are greatly appreciated.

STAK

A big thank you from all at STAK for the continuing support given by St. Augustine's over the past few months. It is really appreciated. STAK has provided a safe environment for the vulnerable, needy, socially excluded and homeless within our community for over 20 years. During that time it has gained great respect and has been generously supported by many faith and business groups, agencies and individuals within the local community. It is because of this support that STAK has been able to offer such an effective service, not only in the provision of hot meals and a warm place to sit and chat, but also in offering training and access to computers to give vulnerable people the tools to change their lives.

COLLECTIONS

The parish collection total below does not include Standing Orders which average at £313 per week. All cheques should be made payable to 'PRCDTR St. Austell Parish'.

Parish Collection: £582.25: Parish Maintenance Fund: £14.87; APF: £80.99; Flowers: £13.38; Coffee: £38.86; Holy Places: £322.53; Lenten Alms: £90.56.

SICK AND HOUSEBOUND

Please remember in your prayers all those in the parish who are sick and housebound, especially Joy & Fred Abraham, Sylvia Austin, Marcella Beer, Margaret Clapp, Mary Coupe, Trevor Crump, Milena Danielli, Mary Dineen, Eileen Drury, Sue Dugmore, Mark Eustice, Eileen Fuller, Helen Gibson, Teresita Hill, Joan Insley, Paul & Cynthia Longthorp, Carmen Matthews, Mary Maguire, Maria Consuelo Martyn, Ian Parkinson, Valerie Parkinson, Pamela Platt, Edwina Porter-Duncan, Amanda Stickney, Pauline Whitford and Sally Wilson.

Parish Safe-guarding Representative: Karen Waters, Tel: 01726 842372 Diocesan Safeguarding Office, Tel: 01752 560792

"You have made us for yourself Lord and our hearts are restless until they rest in you." (St Augustine of Hippo)

St Augustine's Parish is part of Plymouth R.C. Diocese – Registered Charity No. 213227